Chair’s report 2020
Introduction
In preparing this year’s report, I have looked at previous Chair's reports, and many if the points of interest remain the same year on year.

What has been different this year is the impact of the global COVID pandemic on our activities. We have been very fortunate that New Zealand took swift decisive action, and as a result we are able to resume our normal activities in country, where most of the rest of the SCA globally is considerably more constrained. I'd like to thank everyone in the SCA in New Zealand for being sensible, even when being sensible hurt, and continuing to comply with local health guidance. 

Our groups have been stable, moderately active, and generally sensible, for all of which the committee is grateful.
Policies
We are in the process of reviewing several of our policies - in particular, the finance policy and the code of conduct / bullying and harassment policy. We would like to eagerly solicit assistance with this if anyone has capacity and desire. The Bullying and Harassment policy will likely be out for consultation shortly following the AGM, the financial policy early in the new year.

Finances
Our financial position is strong, both at a corporate level, and within our individual groups. While we do not want to be frivolous with our money, anyone with ideas for how we could improve our game through the application of cash should not hesitate to advance them. Our ongoing costs are extremely moderate, our Australian equivalent is green with envy at the cost of our insurance premiums.
Other groups
Our interactions with our peer groups have been cordial, and minimal.

We continue to work on engagement and communication with SCA ltd in Australia, and the kingdom Seneschal, Kellianne Anderson has been instrumental in facilitating this.
Rotation
Will Howard has stepped down as Treasurer, and we are currently looking for a replacement. We thank Will for his service, and his ongoing willingness to lend a hand when needed.

David Maclagan stepped down early this year, having stayed on past the end of his term to finalise some ongoing business. David deserves all of our thanks for his time served in a role that often doesn't have a lot of visibility. James Piesse took David's place on the Committee and has been serving as secretary for most of this year. James Piesse is currently serving as Secretary and will be replacing me as Chair as of this AGM.

James Glover stepped down recently, having completed a full term on the committee. He also is owed a great debt of gratitude for his tireless work on the committee. Liz Brodie has stepped up in his place for her first time on the Committee, and we thank her for the willingness to take up the role.
As always, we struggle to find volunteers for committee positions, so please, if you have any interest in contributing to the running of the mundane side of our game please chat to one of us online or at Faire, and don’t hesitate to put your hand up.
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